COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Date: Monday, 10th April 2007
Motion No. 4
Motion:  Councillor Guss O’Connell 
That this Council values the role and contribution of the Community Forum and Community Platform and will positively support them by holding at least one conference per annum dealing with issues of concern to the community and voluntary sector to which the executive from both organisations, as well as the elected members of the Council be invited and by  providing each organisation with a full time support worker and by including both organisations on the relevant invitation list for council events.

  Report:
The Community and Voluntary Sector in South Dublin County are divided for representational purposes into two complimentary groups. 

South Dublin Community Platform was established in January 1998 by a number of groups in the Community and Voluntary sector in South Dublin, to respond to changes in structures within the local authorities envisaged in “Better Local Government – A Programme for Change” published in 1996. The primary focus of the Community Platform is issues of social inclusion and the elimination of poverty. 

The South Dublin Community Forum was commenced in March 2000 following a consultation process organised by the Director of Community and Enterprise across the County of South Dublin, which have as their primary focus matters other than dealing directly with social inclusion and the elimination of Poverty. 

Both organisations have representation on the County Development Board and both organisations elect representatives to the various Strategic Policy Committees of the Council. 

The funding for both organisations comes from the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government in line with the commitment in the White Paper supporting Voluntary Activity. A total of €1.344m nationally has been provided in 2006 with the local authorities being the channel for funding.

Each organisation submits a work plan annually, though the office of Director of Community and Enterprise which following approval is then forwarded to the Department for consideration. 

In addition, a Community Worker for the Community Services Department has been allocated to work with the Community Forum and to assist them in any way possible. 

Ongoing liaison will continue with both organisations with a view to maximising their participation at County Development Board and Council level.
